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O C VETTES PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

We had a full house for our meeting on February 1! | think
we have found our new location for general meetings. It is a
great room and good food. Thanks again to Bob Burggraf
and Tony Siragusa for finding this location and making all of
the arrangements! Tony Siragusa is our club's liaison with
the Elks Lodge, so if you have any comments or questions
about the location, please contact Tony.

The Board would like to welcome our newest member,
Rose Bradley from San Clemente. We hope to see Rose at
one of our activities very soon.

There are several trips coming up, both day trips and
overnighters, so please read the newsletter and contact the
host of the trip if you have not already signed up. All will be
tons of fun and chances to get that Corvette rubber on the
road. February is the month of love, and | wish you all to be
surrounded by the love of family and friends. '

Conda
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MONTHLY SOCIAL INFO

ZUBRIES® The February OCV Social will be
DEY DOCK  held at the Zubie's Dry Dock on

Adams Ave in Huntington Beach.
Zubie’s has a wide range of
seafood, steak, ribs, chicken,

: pasta, salads, and sandwiches.
Entrees include their boat-size salad bar, a rare find
anymore. Everyone loves Zubies pizza, and sitting
at Zubies oyster bar is pure entertainment, offering
twenty two items such as cioppino, clam chowder,
oysters, hot wings, tacos, steamed clams, and
more. They pride themselves on serving simple
family meals of generous proportions.
Zubie’s is located on the corner of Magnolia Ave
and Adams Ave. Exit the 405 at Magnolia and
head south, Tronya Nelson and Karen Goettsch
are our hostesses for the evening. Come join OCV
members for a great night and great food.

9059 Adams Ave,

Huntington Beach
Tues Feb 15, 6 PM (714) 963-6362
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9059 Adams
Ave, Huntington B
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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS
OCV Events in Blue and Italic. For more info contact Conda Takanabe at (714) 692-8795.
DATE EVENT HOST
Feb 8 Ladies’ Bunco will be held at Barb Hall’s home. Barb Hall
Men’s Poker is at Bob Burggraf’s Mancave. Bob Burggraf
Feb 15 OCV February Social, 6 PM, Zubie’s Dry Dock Restaurant, Tronya Nelson &
9059 Adams Ave, Huntington Beach. Karen Goettsch
Feb 22 OCV Board Meeting, 6:30 PM. Location TBD Conda Takanabe
Mar 1 OCV Business Meeting, 7 PM, Santa Ana Elks Lodge, 1751 Conda Takanabe
S. Lyon Street, Santa Ana. Dinner cost is $20 per person.
Mar 15 OCV Mar Social, 6 PM, Macallans Public House, 330 W Jerry and Jane
Birch St, Brea. Wear green for St. Patrick’s Day! Wheeler
Mar 20 Palos Verdes Cruise. Drive through Palos Verdes followed Bernie and Nina
by lunch at Green Onion Restaurant. Contact Bernie DeMarkey
DeMarkey if you want to sign up. Info page 5.
Mar 20 Model A Club Pancake Breakfast. Hart Park. Flyer pg 15. Frank Reese
Mar 31- Fun in the Sun Weekend in Palm Desert. Inn at Deep Donna Mann,
Apr 3 Canyon, 74470 Abronia Trail, Palm Desert. Make your Nancy Ward,
reservations now to guarantee your room. 760-346-8061 Ellie Cranston
Apr 27- Annual Las Vegas/Route 66 Fun Run Weekend. Extra day in | Ron Molendyk,
May 1 Las Vegas added this year. See article for more info. Michael Molendyk
June 18 Day trip to Merconi Museum, 1302 Industrial Dr. Tustin. Bernie and Nina
More details to follow. Save the date! DeMarkey
July 16 Day trip to Nethercutt Museum, 15151 Bledsoe St, Sylmar. | Bernie and Nina
Over 250 prestigious, antique, and exotic vehicles. DeMarkey
August 13 2022 OCV Poker Run. Save the date!!! Conda Takanabe
August 29- | 7th Corvette Caravan in Bowling Green, Kentucky.
31, 2024 Registration begins Fall of 2023. eNews letter on pg 9.

New OCV Meeting Location

O C Vettes has now held two meetings at our
new location. It looks very promising. We have
our own large room with separate entrance,
separate bar and separate restrooms. The food
has been good. The Elks Lodge offers five
different entrees each meeting. Menu items will
vary monthly. The cost is $20 per person and
includes tax, tip, soft drinks, tea and coffee.
There is plenty of parking. Come check out our
new meeting location.

1751 S. Lyon St. in Santa Ana
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January Social Report

The January OCV Social was held at the
Newport Rib Company on Harbor Blvd. Thirty
members attended the Social. Our hosts were
Leo and Donna Mann. We had a room to
ourselves at the restaurant, and everyone had a
great evening. The restaurant even sent the
club a note to thank us for coming out to their
location for our Social. Many thanks to Leo and
Donna for coordinating the event.

O C VETTES NEWSLETTER
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March Social Information *

The March Social is being
held at Macallans Public
House. There you'll find a
true pub with a fine
selection of traditional Irish dishes such as
bangers and mash and shepherds pie. The
menu includes appetizers, salads, burgers,
sandwiches and other entrees. For those who
want a fancier dish, there are also tasty entrees
such as rack of lamb and Beef Wellington.

Our hosts, Jerry and Jane Wheeler, are asking
everyone to wear green to the dinner to make
the St. Patrick’s Day celebration even more fun.

Macallans is located west of the 57 Freeway
just north of Imperial Highway in Brea. The
Wheelers suggest heading to the public parking
structure located on Birch St and Madrona Ave.
It's about a half block from the restaurant and
there is plenty of room there for parking.

Hope to see you all there!

OCV Holiday Party Plans

Ray and Ellie Cranston have volunteered to
head up the annual OCV holiday party.

This year, they are planning for the party to be
held at the Alta Vista Country Club in Placentia.
It will be a sit-down dinner party from 5 until 10
PM. There will be wine with dinner and a DJ for
entertainment.

More information will be coming in the future,
but for now mark your calendars and save the
date!

MACALLANS

PUBLIC HOUSE

I[1]

Mar 15" 6:00 PM

330 W Birch St, Brea
(714) 529-1224

5 Wakeforest St

1 S
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Hosts Needed for Socials

Hosts are still needed for the June and July
Socials for 2022. If you have not signed up to
host a social before, it is not hard to do. Find a
restaurant in Orange County that will hold up to
40 people on a Tuesday night. It works well if
they have a separate room for groups at the
restaurant. Contact the restaurant to make
reservations. If they do not have a large parking
lot, make sure the location can accommodate
up to 20 Corvettes for parking. Then notify the
OCV Board of the location and month.
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Marconi Museum Visit June 18

The Marconi Automotive Museum has opened
their doors to OCV on June 18" The Museum
is giving us a special rate of $5.00 per person
instead of the normal rate of $10.00 each.

The Marconi Automotive Museum exhibits
luxury, rare and historic cars. There are over 70
vehicles worth millions of dollars on display.
They are proud to house a collection of high
performance street cars and race cars
including (but not limited to) Lamborghini’s,
Ferrari’s, and American muscle cars. The open
wheel car collection features cars driven by
Founder Dick Marconi, his son John, and wife
Bo. Additionally, there are many famous cars
driven by famous drivers. It’s a collection you
won’t want to miss. The museum is a 501(c)(3)
nonprofit with the goal of raising one million
dollars annually for various at-risk children’s
charities by using the automotive museum as a
special event venue for automotive fans. They
donate the entry fees to Children’s Charities
such as Make-A-Wish as well as several

Palos Verdes Drive

On March 20, 2022, we will be cruising the
beautiful Palos Verdes peninsula with stunning
views and twisty roads ending at a great
Mexican restaurant in San Pedro.

We will meet at Denny’s Restaurant, 16967
Pioneer Blvd. in Artesia with a planned
departure time of 8:30AM. We will regroup at
the Jack in the Box, 2101 Palos Verdes Dr.
North in Lomita. There will be a few stops
along the drive and we will finish up at the
Green Onion Mexican Restaurant, 145 West
Sixth St., San Pedro, CA. We have a private
room set aside for our dining pleasure. A sign-
up sheet was passed around at the February
Business Meeting. If you did not sign up and
would like to join the drive, please RSVP our
host, Bernie DeMarkey, at (714) 981-5875, so
he can make sure we have proper staffing at
the restaurant.

We are looking forward to a great drive in a
great car, ending with a great meal.

Route 66 Fun Run 2022 Update

Ron Molendyk says that all the plans are made
and payments have been collected for another
great trip to Las Vegas and the Rt. 66 Fun Run.

others.
We will be having lunch some where close by
after viewing the beautiful cars. Questions???
Call Bernie DeMarkey, (714) 981-5875.

All registrants who signed up to participate in
the 2020 or 2021 Fun Run should have had
their registration transferred to 2022 Fun Run.
Call to confirm. If you did not previously register,
send in your registration form and fee now.
Mark that you will be picking up your packet in
Kingman.

We have 43 people signed up for this years trip.
Any questions please call Ron or Michael
Molendyk.

O C Vettes Club Apparel

OCYV clothing and hats can be ordered from
Land’s End. To start, view products online at:
https://business.landsend.com/store/oc_vettes/.
Decide on the merchandise you want to
purchase. The official OCV color is royal blue,
and the typical club shirt is a button front polo
shirt. As you place your order, you will be able

to add the club logo to your purchase. Select
the logo color that works best with your shirt. If
you need assistance in ordering just call 1-800-
587-1541 between Monday and Friday from
7AM to 7 PM CT. Their friendly staff is waiting
to help you with your order.



https://business.landsend.com/store/oc_vettes/
https://business.landsend.com/store/oc_vettes/
https://business.landsend.com/store/oc_vettes/
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Palm Springs Fun in the Sun

The Mar 31- Apr 3, 2022 OCV “Fun in the Sun”
Palm Desert trip is shaping up. The first stop is
the Cabazon Outlets for shopping and lunch.
Ruby’s Diner is closed, but other eateries are
available. Then on to the Inn at Deep Canyon.
Thurs night dinner is a mystery dinner to be
disclosed later by the planning committee.
Friday morning is free time. Ladies can shop or
get massages at All About Massage. Friday
afternoon is a trip to the Palm Springs Air
Museum. The museum exhibits aircraft from
World War Two, Korea, and the Vietnam Wars.
Friday night dinner is at Enzo’s restaurant in La
Quinta.

Saturday morning is a tour of the Windmill Farm.
It's a driving tour with places to stop for
information and a tour of the power plant. Lunch
TBD after the tour. Afternoon will be relaxation
and drinks by the pool. Order and pick up your
dinner choice at Sherman’s Deli and join your
fellow club members around the pool.

Sunday will be breakfast at Manhattan in the
Desert in Pam Springs before heading home.
This trip normally includes lots of time for
relaxing, getting to know fellow members,
shopping and fun. If you still want to join the
group, we’d love to have you. Please call the
hotel at (800) 253-0004 to check availability and
contact Ray and Ellie Cranston to let them know
you will be joining. This is always a fun event.
Plan to come along.

Corvette Photos for Website

Bernie DeMarkey has been taking Corvette
photos to update the member info onthe O C
Vettes Website, www.ocvettes.com. He has
eight more cars to do. Bernie sends the
photos to you and you select the pictures you
want on the website.

If you have received proofs from Bernie,
please be sure to respond with you picture
choices for the website.

If you want a picture of you and your Corvette
to be posted online, please contact Bernie
directly at (714) 981-5875 to arrange a date.

Nethercutt Museum Trip

Bernie DeMarkey is coordinating a visit to the
Nethercutt Museum in Sylmar. The planned
date is July 16.

The Nethercutt Collection is a multi-storied
private car collection and museum complex. It
was founded by J.B. Nethercutt in 1971 and
its centerpiece is the prestigious automobile
collection of the Nethercutt-Richards family.
Several publications name it as one of the
greatest collections in the world.

The museum also houses collections of
mechanical musical instruments, including
orchestrions, player pianos and music boxes,
and antique furniture.

There is a lot to see at the Nethercutt. More
details will be posted with times and meeting
locations. Be sure to save the date!!

OCv Birthdays and Anniversaries

February
Birthday Anniversary
2 Sue Walker 13  Mickey & Sue Lookman
4 Hank Grampre 14 Ray & Ellie Cranston
8 Tim Elder 22  George & Isabella Loveren
8 Ferris Worden

12 Mike Blume

12 Rose Bradley

16 Ray Cranston

17 Bernie DeMarkey
22 Fred Fossek

23 George Martin

28 Rosemary Shearer

March
Birthday Anniversary
4  Ellie Cranston None

12 David Walsh
22 Bob Blattenberg
25 Richard Thompson



http://www.ocvettes.com/
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General Meeting Minutes (continued)
February 7, 2022
Elks Lodge, Santa Ana

I. Meeting was called to order at 7:08 by President Conda Takanabe
II. Pledge of Allegiance was led by Conda Takanabe
[ll. Board Minutes - Approval of October minutes by Janet Cherry with a second by Bernie
DeMarkey.
IV. Reports
A. Board of Directors
I. President: Conda Takanabe
. Vice President: Leo Mann
iii. Secretary: Tim Elder - absent
iv. Treasurer: Janet Cherry
V. Director: Bernie DeMarkey
B. Appointed Positions
I. Newsletter: Carol Thompson — There will not be a newsletter for March
since Carol will be traveling. Information for the March Social will be
included in the February newsletter.
il. NCCC Governor: Mickey Lookman - We are still waiting on NCCC approval
to resume events.
iii. Membership: Donna Mann — We have a new member, Rose Bradley from
San Clemente.

iv. Corvette Museum Ambassador: Jerry Wheeler - Nothing to report

V. Member News: Barbara Hall - Margaret Hoien visited the meeting today.
Vi. Apparel Coordinator: Sue Lookman — Nothing reported

Vil. 50/50 Coordinator: Masako Burggraf — Nothing reported

V. Old Business

A. Club Photos - 8 cars left to shoot. Contact Bernie to get yours photographed. Sign
up NOw.

B. Business Cards and Club Decals - Now available. Decals are $2.00 each. See
Conda if you need either.

C. Monthly Social - We still need hosts for June and July.

D. 2022 Poker Run — We received the OK on the date from NCCC. Will use the new
meeting location at the Elk’s Lodge for lunch since they have a large room that will
easily hold everyone. Volunteers will be needed. More info to come.

E. Monthly Meeting Location - The Elks Lodge is working out so far. Looking at some
menu changes. We will keep you posted.

F. Other Old Business- None

VI. Past Events and Club Activities
A. January Social - This month’s event was held at Newport Rib Company. 30
attended and the food was great. Let's do it again!
VII. New Business
[. 2022 Christmas Party. Sun Dec 4, Alta Vista Country Club in Placentia. Plated
dinner, wine with dinner, DJ. 5 PM — 10 PM.
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General Meeting Minutes (continued)
January 7, 2022
Elks Lodge, Santa Ana
VIIl. Events

A. Bunco at Barb Hall's and Poker at Bob’s Man Cave.

B. February’s Social - Will be Zubie’s Dry Dock in Huntington Beach. Hosted
by Tronya Nelson on February 15, 2022

C. March’s Social - Will be held at Macallans Public House on Birch in Brea.
March 20. Hosted by Jerry and Jane Wheeler.

D. San Pedro/Palo’s Verdes Cruise - Sunday March 20th. Lunch at the Green
Onion Restaurant. Restaurant seating limited to the first 30 people to sign
up. Bernie and Nina DeMarkey Hosts

E. Palm Desert Weekend - March 31 - April 3. Make reservation now at the
Inn at Deep Canyon. Hosted by the Manns, the Wards and The Cranstons.
Sign up now

F. Las Vegas/Route 66 Cruise - April 27th - May 1 2022. Contact Ron
Molendyk

G. Merconi Museum - June 18. Car museum located in Tustin, opened for
viewing to raise money for kids’ charities. Hosted by Bernie DeMarkey.
More to come

H. Nethercutt Tour- July 16. Hosted by Bernie De Markey. Details coming
soon.

IX. Member Forum

XI.

XIl.
XII.

A. Bob Burggraf’s Accelerate Yellow Metallic C8 has arrived. Mickey
Lookman’s C8 is scheduled for Museum Delivery pickup on Feb 15 at
10AM.

New Business
A. Next Board Meeting February 22,2022. The location is still to be
determined.
Opportunity Drawing by Masako Burggraf 50/50.
A. Margaret Hoien won the 50/50.
Badge Fines $1.00 to Conda
Motion to Adjourn — Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM. Motion made by Nancy
Ward and seconded by Margaret Hoien.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Thompson
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Happy New Year issue 1/1/22

Presented by Zip Products

Southwest
Section

NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM

CARAVAN
« 2024 »

30 YEARS

Top Stories
2-yr, 8-mo Until the '24 Caravan

Is it, like...too soon to start thinking about the 2024 National Corvette Caravan? Not for the South-
west Caravan Organizing Team (SCOT). Through experience, your Organizing Team knows it takes
2 2 to 3 years to plan and organize an event the size of the Southwest Corvette Caravan. SCOT
has begun the early planning stage of the Southwest Section's part of the World's largest moving
automotive event, the National Corvette Caravan. If you're going on the Caravan, save these dates:
August 22 through August 28 2024.

The Team

In late July of last year, the National Corvette Museum announced the appointment of Frank
Sancineto as National Chair-we like to call him "Admiral"-for the '24 Caravan. Sancineto has a
great deal of National Corvette experience having been the South Carolina Section Captain in 2019,
2014, 2009 and 2003.

On 1AUG2021 Frank Sancineto announced the appoint-
ment of Bill Herold as Captain for the Southwest Section
of the National Corvette Caravan. Bill was a Participant in
the 2019 National Caravan. He resides in Thousand Oaks,
California owns a 2014 Stingray Premiere Edition Convert-
ible and is a member of Red Line Corvettes in Thousand
Oaks. Capt. Herold is the Corvette Products Specialist for
premium luggage manufacturer and 2019 Southwest Car-
avan Sponsor, Club Glove.

"l am grateful to our 'Caravan Admiral," Frank Sancineto,
for the opportunity to lead the Southwest Section," Bill
Herold states. "I have a great group of Corvette Caravan
veterans serving on this Team. The Southwest Section has
a long history of great events and happy Caravaners. My
top priority is to carry on that tradition."

Returning to SCOT for the 2024 Caravan is 2019's Section D'Scussing plans for 2024 at a recent Cars
2 : and Coffee, left-to-right, are: Capt. Bill Herold,
Captain, Tony Megowan. For the 2024 he will serve as @ cmdr Tony Megowan and Cmdr Hib Halver-

Caravan Commander. Tony is a key member of the Team son. Image: Carl Sheffer.
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because, as he did in 2014 and 2019, he will Direct the Southwest Section’s "Route Book Project.”
Tony's Wife, Paula, is also a "Caravan Commander” serving as the Section's CFO. The Megowans
live in Ventura CA, own a 2016 Z51 Coupe and are members of Corvette Club Santa Barbara.

Captain Herold reappointed Hib Halverson a Caravan Commander and the Section's Executive Offi-
cer. Halverson has 18 years experience with the National Corvette Caravan having been Section
Captain in 2003, 2009 and 2014, as well as, Section XO in 2019. He and Wife, Sandy, reside in Go-
leta CA. They own several Corvettes and are members of Corvette Club Santa Barbara.

Other News
The Route

The 2024 Southwest Caravan will take a modified version of the route used it used in 2019. Parts of
the '24 trip have not been finalized yet, but several changes from 2019 are either under considera-
tion or have been approved pending a pre-run by Organizing Team members.

One alteration may be a longer drive on CA State Route 2 after departure from the Los Angeles
area. The '19 Caravan toured part of famed "Angeles Crest Highway" and, because SR2 runs
through the scenery in the San Gabriel Mountains north of L.A., Capt. Herold has decided to run the
entire length of Angeles Crest, from its junction with 1-210 in La Canada to its northeastern terminus
at SR138 in Phelan, southwest of Victorville.

August 22, 2019: The Southwest Corvette Caravan on Angeles Crest Highway. Image: Sandy Halverson.

Additional change is planned in the Las Vegas area. Fiesta Henderson, the hotel property used in
2019, did not survive the economic upheaval caused by the SARS-CoV-2 pandemic and is now
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closed. SCOT will likely move the Southwest Caravan's first overnight to "The M Resort Casino
Spa" south of the Vegas Strip, at the junction of Nevada State Route 164 and I-15.

On the second day, rather than driving along the western shore of Lake Mead and though Nevada's
"Valley of Fire" state park, the Organizing Team is in discussions with the Spring Mountain Spring
Mountain Motor Resort and Country Club, home of the famed Ron Fellows Performance Driving
School which does its classes with Corvettes.

8™ GENERATION
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OWNERS SCHOOL
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The tentative plan is a stop at Spring Mountain where Caravaners will get a briefing on what the
school offers Corvette owners followed by lunch and a parade lap around the track.

On the 2019 Caravan, we spent Night-Two in St. George Utah. In 2024, we'll go a bit farther north
and stay in Cedar City. The city of 35,000 is located at 5800-ft. on the western edge of the Marka-
gunt Plateau. Its cooler climate will be a welcome change after two days of driving across the Mo-
jave Desert.

On Day-Three, as it did in 2019, the Caravan will continue north on |-15 then turn east on 1-40, how-
ever, because the Caravan will start an hour farther north, the Organizing Team is considering a
"side trip" through Arches National Park near Moab, Utah. After that, the Caravan will proceed to our
third overnight stop in Grand Junction, Colorado.

On Day-Four Caravaners will see spectacular scenery as the Southwest Section crosses the Rocky
Mountains and the Continental Divide. We'll go over 10,662-ft Vail Pass and, 25-miles later, through
the Eisenhower Tunnel. At 1.7-miles, It's the longest mountain tunnel (1.7-miles) and the highest
point (11,158-feet) on the Interstate Highway System. Caravaners will continue on I-40 down the
slopes of the Front Range, through Denver to overnight in either Goodland and Colby, Kansas.

Day-Five will, also, use the same route as in 2019, from Goodland and Colby to Kansas City Mis-
souri. "KC" was the site of the 2019's Airline History Museum Dinner, an event which was well-re-
ceived by Caravaners. Plans for Night-Five on the 2024 are TBA.
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The sixth-day of the Southwest Corvette Caravan will take us to Cape Girardeau, Missouri and the
"Corvettes in Cape”" event. Staged by Cape G's Convention and Visitor's Bureau and the Corvette
Club of Southeastern Missouri, in 2014 and 2019, Corvettes in Cape drew the SW Section as well
as the Missouri/Kansas and Oklahoma/Texas Panhandle Sections.

Selmlvs cupe [~ Scrupbook

A pair of C7 ZR1s at Corvettes in Cape in 2019. Foreground: Back-Up Lead Car for the Southwest
Section. Background: Lead Car for the Pacific Central Section. Image: Sandy Halverson

Corvettes in Cape drew non-caravaners At Cape G., a good time was has by all, including
from all over the region. This Missouri C1 "Las Tres Amigas" (Brenda Coronel, Barbara
owner drove to Gape G. to see the Caravan LoMonaco and Lark Stevens) of Corvette Club
Corvettes. Image: Sandy Halverson Santa Barbara. Image: Sandy Halverson.
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Since 2014 the best part of Corvettes in Cape is the massive Corvette "Shine-and-Show". The City
of Cape Girardeau closes Main Street in its river-front downtown area. In 2019, nearly 800
Corvettes, parked on both sides of the street, were involved. Image: Sandy Halverson

For this celebration of America's Sports Car, the City of Cape Girardeau closes some of the streets
in its riverfront area for a huge "shine-and-show" for the many hundred of Vettes. In addition to the
incredible four-wheeled eye candy, there was live music, beer gardens and a wide-variety of food
service. This giant Corvette party not only draws 1600 or so Caravaners, but it pulls in general pub-
lic from around the area who come for the food, entertainment and, of course...all the Corvettes.

The last day of the Caravan, the Southwest Section will make the comparatively short drive to the
National Corvette Museum in Bowling Green, Kentucky arriving on the First Day of the NCM's an-
nual Labor Day Celebration which commemorates the opening of the Museum back in 1994.

Sponsors

A Caravan section the size of Southwest depends on supportive sponsors to enable the Southwest
Caravan Organizing Team to stage an event pleasing to its Caravaners. The first sponsor to step-up
to help the Southwest Section put on its 2024 Caravan was Zip Products. Since 2009, the Corvette
parts and accessories vendor has sponsored the Southwest Caravan eNews and has advertised in
the Southwest Section's Route Book. "The Organizing Team has appreciated Zip Products' support
over the years," Section Captain Bill Herold states. "The support Zip's President, David Walker,
gives our Caravan Section is invaluable in the early stages of Caravan planning.

Former Section Captain Hib Halverson said a number of years ago that sponsorship is the "...moth-
er's milk of Caravan planning. It's a great way to get a Corvette-related product or brand in front of a
captive audience of 400-or so Corvette owners and enthusiasts.”

The Southwest Section offers sponsorship opportunities with its page on the National Caravan web
site, with its eNews and with the 2024 Southwest Section Route Book. For information on sponsor-
ship opportunities contact Captain Bill Herold swcaravancaptain@gmail.com 805 420 7490
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More Information

We are a little less than three years out from the 2024 Caravan, so there are aspects of the South-
west Section’s activities which SCOT is not ready to reveal or are not on our radar as yet, but one
thing we do have, even this early in the process, are ways to communicate with our Caravaners
who've been with us in the past and prospective new Caravaners.

First, we have a page on the National Caravan web site. We, also, have the Southwest Caravan
eNews, a tradition going back to 2003. If you are not an eNews subscriber and want to start getting
it, send email to SWeNews@netmotive.net and simply type "subscribe” in the body of the email.

If you'd rather not receive the eMews, reply with "unsubscribe” in the email body

Also you can email or call members of the Southwest Caravan Organizing Team for information.
Capt. Bill Herold: swecaravancaptain@amail.com 805 402 7490

Cmd. Tony Megowan: tmegowan@outlook.com 805 659 5056

Cmd. Hib Halverson: SWsectionXO@netmotive.net 805 685 6865

Thanks for reading
Yeoman L. Sharke, Editor

Corvettes are all we do!
Chevrolet Corvette Parts and Accessories since 1977
E62-693-5619

www.Zip-corvette.com
Read Zip's How-To website

www.corvettemagazine.com

B2022 Southwest Caravan Organizing Team
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See you at
Hart Park
701 S Glassell St

from 8am-11am
Pancakes, eggs,
sausage, juice
and coffee

Donations
Adults $9

March 20, 2022 WLIEEE
(ages 2-10)

Sponsored by the
Orange County

Model A Ford Club

For info contact Frank Reese at 714-348-2507

opportunities
Expecting 300+
Model A’s
on Display
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For Office Usz Only Fon Run=

HISTORIC e

33rd Annual Route 66 Fun Run Registration Form
April 29 — May 1, 2022

LA ST NAME:, FIRST NAME:
ADDRESS;, PHOME:
CITY:, STATE: Z1P:
VEHICLE YEAR:, MAKE: MODEL:

CLUB AFFILIATION:,
EMAIL ADDRES5:

ENTRY FEE %55.00 PER VEHICLE (After April 15, 2022 - $60.00)
Includes a goodie bag with 1 t=shirt, Dash plague, Show-N=-5hine Car Show, Award Ceramony,
Custom License Plate, and more. Additional shirts are 520, Shirts will be $25 day of event,
Selectasizer _ S5 _ M L __xi ___2xi 33Xl

TOTAL AMOUNT AUTHORIZED §

___ Payment enclosed: CHECK/CREDIT CARD

Credit card number Expiration date cww

____Check here if you want your car to be judged and you are planning to participate in the Awards
Ceremony on Sunday in Topock/Golden Shores. You must be present to win.

____ Check here if you plan to pick up your registration packet in Kingman, on Friday, April 29 at the
Powerhouse Visitor Center between 10 am & 4 pm only.

Check here if you plan to pick up your registration packet in Seligman, which will be available on
Friday, April 29 from noon-5pm or Saturday April 30 from 7:30 a.m. — 10a.m.

Liability Release: | hereby certify that | agree to release and hold harmless HISTORIC ROUTE 66
ASS0CIATION OF ARIZONA, the 33rd Annual Fun Run weekend April 29 — May 1, 2022, its agents and
members and the owners and/or managers of all locations where any part of the event is held, from
loss, damage, or injury resulting from participation in the above event. | also certify that my vehicle is
properly licensed and insured to meet legal requirement of liakility.

For more information please call 928-753-5001. Registrations can also be emailed to
info{@historicéGaz.com.

Signature of entrant:, Date: *SORRY NOREFUNDS™

Make checks payable and mail registration to:
Historic Route 66 Association of Arizona
P.O. Box 66
Kingman, AZ 86401
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Y NETTES
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The Orange Pits is the monthly Newsletter for the OC Vettes Club of Orange County, CA.
This newsletter is intended to inform our membership about club news and events.
Articles to be submitted for publication in the newsletter should be submitted on the
night of the monthly General Business Meeting or sent via email to Newsletter Editor
Carol Thompson at: carolthom99@gmail.com. All written correspondence to the club
should be mailed to: OC Vettes

P.O. Box 27183

Anaheim, CA 92809
O C Vettes (OCV) is a Corvette club based in Orange County, California. OCV is a non-
profit organization affiliated with the National Council of Corvette Clubs (NCCC). OCV is .
an active supporter of Children’s Hospital of Orange County (CHOC).

O C Vettes is a club of individuals who appreciate driving Chevrolet Corvettes and enjoy
socializing with fellow Corvette owners. Currently, OCV has over 100 members who
enjoy a varied calendar of events. Car shows, day trips, overnight trips, extended trips
or other events are usually scheduled each month.

Membership is open to anyone interested in Corvettes. More information is available on
our Web site at www.ocvettes.com.

Check out our website: www.ocvettes.com!

O C Vettes 2021 - 2022 Club Officers
BOARD MEMBERS

President Conda Takanabe (714) 692-8795
Vice President Leo Mann (714) 970-7746
Secretary Tim Elder (951) 385-5775
Treasurer Janet Cherry (562) 544-1053
Activities Director Bernie DeMarkey (714) 981-5875

VOLUNTEER OFFICES

NCCC Governor Mickey Lookman (714) 767-1053
Membership Chair Donna Mann (714) 323-3555
National Corvette Museum Ambassador Jerry Wheeler (714) 471-0658
Web Site/Apparel Coordinator Sue Lookman (714) 767-3458
Newsletter/Historian Carol Thompson (714) 749-1486
Member News Barb Hall (714) 423-1715
50-50 Coordinators Masako Burggraf (714) 936-8528

Homecoming Chair Conda Takanabe (714) 692-8795




